Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology & the Arts Legislation Committee
CLARIFICATION OF EVIDENCE PROVIDED TO THE COMMITTEE

Environment and Heritage

Approvals and Legislation Division
Budget Estimates 2002-2003, (30 May 2002)


Topic: 
Letter to Southern Pacific Petroleum (SPP) on 8 February 2002 re the environmental impact of the proposals for the Shale Oil deposits stage 2 project and potential environmental harm to the Great Barrier Reef.

Hansard Page: ECITA 383

Senator Carr asked:   ‘Have there been any discussions with the company since that time?’

Mr Early responded: ‘No, we have been waiting for their response.’ 

Clarification:

The company has not formally responded to the letter from Mr Early of 8 February 2002 but Environment Australia officers met with representatives of SPP in Canberra on 28 February and 22 March 2002 concerning the additional information request and how SPP should respond to it.  Mr Early was not involved in either meeting and was unaware until after the Committee hearings that the meetings took place.  Additionally, some draft material was provided to Environment Australia by SPP following those meetings.  Environment Australia considered the draft material did not adequately address the concerns raised in the letter of 8 February and advised SPP accordingly.  Again, Mr Early was unaware until after the Committee hearings that the draft material had been provided.

Topic: 
Letter to Southern Pacific Petroleum (SPP) on 8 February 2002 re the environmental impact of the proposals for the Shale Oil deposits stage 2 project and potential environmental harm to the Great Barrier Reef.
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Senator Allison asked:   ‘So there is no ongoing dialogue with the proponents on the basis of that letter?  Have you made any calls to them asking how long this is going to take?’

Mr Early responded: ‘No, not really.  There have been a couple of phone calls, but that is about it.’ 

Clarification:

The company has not formally responded to the letter from Mr Early of 8 February 2002 but Environment Australia officers met with representatives of SPP in Canberra on 28 February and 22 March 2002 concerning the additional information request and how SPP should respond to it.  Mr Early was not involved in either meeting and was unaware until after the Committee hearings that the meetings took place.  Additionally, some draft material was provided to Environment Australia by SPP following those meetings.  Environment Australia considered the draft material did not adequately address the concerns raised in the letter of 8 February and advised SPP accordingly.  Again, Mr Early was unaware until after the Committee hearings that the draft material had been provided.
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